
THIRD KEY: JESUS’ OLIVET DISCOURSE 

 The “Olivet Discourse” is when Jesus sat on the Mount of Olives and taught His 
disciples about the signs of this age, and how He would return to gather them 
as this age ends. In His teaching He unveiled an event no one had previously 
anticipated. Today we call it “the rapture,” but He referred to it as “the 
gathering of His elect.”   

 The term “abomination of desolation” is critical to the teaching, for He 
revealed that it would trigger a lengthy time of unparalleled trouble. Jesus 
referred to this time of tribulation using a variety of terms, including: the 
beginning of birth pains, great tribulation, the tribulation of those days, and 
the days of vengeance. The Church has always lived in great tribulation. This 
time of great tribulation would end when the signs in the sun, moon, and stars 
signal the advent of the Day of the Lord (and His coming).  

 The abomination of desolation refers to the siege of Jerusalem in the first-
century Church, and to the destruction of the Jewish Temple in 70 AD. There is 
another term associated with the future Antichrist – “the transgression of 
desolation” from the 8th chapter of Daniel.    

 The restoration of the proper definitions of these terms, coupled with the 
Lord’s complete silence on all matters concerning the future Antichrist in His 
Olivet teaching, means that His teaching is all about His return in the rapture 
at the end of this age, not the final years of the Antichrist that will follow the 
rapture.  

 The redefinition of these terms enables us to understand that Jesus was not 
teaching about the coming of the man of sin (the Antichrist), but the coming of 
the Son of Man. In essence, His end-time teaching revealed the signs of this age 
leading up to His coming in the rapture and how He will come at the end of this 
age to take His Bride to His Father’s House in Heaven.  

 This explains why there is no mention in His Olivet teaching of events found in 
the book of Revelation, such as the Antichrist, the False Prophet, the mark and 
image of the beast, the two witnesses, the seven trumpets, the seven bowls, or 
the great supper of God. Instead, these are events that will happen after the 
rapture as the age to come begins. The last half of Daniel’s 70th week will be 
fulfilled in the age to come, that is, during the first few years of Christ’s 
millennial reign. 

 In His Olivet Discourse, Jesus revealed that His return would be visible to all 
(like lightning flashing in the sky) (and in the clouds with power and great 
glory), how the days of His elect would be cut short (in the rapture), how they 
will be gathered by His angels (or eagles), and how they will escape the snare 
of that Day to stand in His Presence.  


